Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association Executive Board Meeting

April 11, 2007 

TO BE APPROVED 

Present:  Pres. Ellis Searles, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Alison Doughtie, Paul Halko.

1.
Motion to approve 3/7/07 minutes:


1st Paul Halko

2nd Alison Doughtie

Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report


a)  NYSUT Higher ED Council (2/23-24, Albany)

This was one of the first joint NYSUT/NEA councils. President Searles was 
asked to serve on a subcommittee to discuss policies wherein NYSUT and NEA 
differ in an effort to the implement the merger of the two groups.


b)  AFT Higher Ed Issues Conference (3/30-4/1, Portland, OR)

President Searles was invited to present on the organization of our unit and our 
website. Her presentation was well-received. 


c)  2007 NYSUT/Cornell Leadership Institute 


Jim Vitale was invited to attend. This is the second year in a row that a PA 
member was selected in this highly competitive statewide training opportunity.


d)  NYSUT Journalism Awards


The PA received two awards for PAnorama and another for best website. 
Congratulations to Editor Alison Doughtie and writer Bill Perrotti as well as 
Webmaster Norma Chrisman. 


e)  NYSUT Local Community Outreach Award


 Congratulations to Community Outreach Chair Steve Getchell and his committee 
on winning this award.


f)  Ted Moore Run/Walk (5/5)


The PA is once again a sponsor for this event, contributing $500. Steve 
Getchell is organizing a PA team.

g) Committee of 100 (5/7-8, Albany)


David Katz will represent the PA at this lobbying effort again in May. 
3. Old business

a) Funding for Committee of 100 (revised)


When Dave Katz represented the PA in Feb., we anticipated expenses not covered 
by NYSUT due to our late registration to be $125.



Motion to revise original approval of $125 to $157 to cover actual 


expenses for David Katz to represent the PA at the committee of 100 


in Albany in Feb. 2007:



1st Alison Doughtie





2nd Paul Halko



Carried unanimously.

4.  New business


a) PA election


2nd VP/ Internal Communications Committee Chair Alison Doughtie is preparing 
the nomination form to be distributed by the PA reps. On the form, there will also 
be a place for members to indicate interest in future appointments to PA Benefits 
Fund positions as additional members will need to be trained in the operation of 
the Fund. This is a proactive measure to ensure the maintenance of the Fund over 
the long haul. A General Membership meeting will be held to finalize the ballot. 
Voting will be open for an entire week to avail all members of an opportunity to 
vote. 

b) 2007-2008 budget workshop


Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented the detailed finalized budget proposal.



Motion to approve 2007-2008 budget in the amount of $138,927.00,  


which incorporates a local dues increase of $2.50 plus a NYSUT 


increase of $.38 for a total increase of $2.88 per pay period:


1st Paul Halko





2nd Alison Doughtie



Carried unanimously.


The Executive Board asked the Treasurer to provide a detailed budget report at 
the next General Membership meeting. This will be attached to the Gen. 
Membership minutes.

c) Benefits Fund trustee reappointment



Motion to reappoint current trustees of the PA Benefits Fund with 


staggering terms:




Paul Halko – 3 years




Julie Dewan – 3 years



Sam Drogo – 3 years




Ron Miller – 2 years




Ellis Searles – 2 years


1st Alison Doughtie





2nd Mike Donaruma



Carried unanimously.


d)  General Membership meeting 


Scheduled for April 23 at 4:30 pm in PH102.

6. Adjournment  


1st Alison Doughtie





2nd Norma Chrisman



Carried unanimously.

E-mail Addendum:
Summer Institute

Education Chair Norma Chrisman is planning a Jeopardy-style computer-
assisted interactive workshop to educate members on PA issues at Summer 
Institute. Categories will include Grievances, Contract, Benefits Fund, and others. E-Board members are asked to submit questions to Norma. The template for the program has been provided by NYSUT. Norma will be writing an article for NYSUT on our use of the program.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
